After viewing The Condor and The Eagle, a documentary about the work of indigenous people and their supporters in protecting Earth and all its inhabitants, several members and friends of the Green Sanctuary Committee were inspired to organize ourselves into a follow-up project committee to discuss what we could do to help. 

In general, we agreed that we had five goals in mind, and we've been investigating what we might do to reach these goals:

1. Raise funds to support indigenous peoples' efforts to protect the environment;

2. Learn about indigenous peoples' understanding of nature;


3. Involve young people: reach out to schools;

4. Make connections with other groups and individuals who could help us.; and

5. Invite the congregation and the wider community to participate .

Now, with the suppport of the GSC, we're really excited to share some of our ideas and plans with you!

· Coming up first on the calendar is the March 26 meeting of the project team.  We will be meeting on Zoom at 7:00 p.m., and we'd love to have you join us! Here's the Zoom invitation:

Adeline and Mike Bailey are inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.
Topic: Condor/Eagle Project Team Meeting

Time: 7:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 26, 2022

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82822828229
Meeting ID: 828 2282 8229

· We're starting a Book Group to help us learn more about Native American's views of the natural world and our place in it. We've chosen Braiding Sweetgrass: Indigenous Wisdom, Scientific Knowledge, and the Teachings of Plants by Robin Wall Kimmerer as our first book.

The Braiding Sweetgrass group will meet in person (we hope!) at FUUSM at 12:30 p.m. on Sundays May 8, June 12, and July 10, with Dawn Hewitt and Cindy Taylor leading the discussion. The  book is readily available from various sources online and, of course, at the library. More details will be available soon! 

From Wikipedia, Braiding Sweetgrass is about botany and the relationship to land in Native American traditions. Kimmerer, who is an enrolled member of the Citizen Potawatomi Nation, writes about her personal experiences working with plants and reuniting with her people's cultural traditions. She also presents the history of the plants and botany from a scientific perspective.

Kimmerer describes Braiding Sweetgrass as " A braid of stories...woven from three strands: indigenous ways of knowing, scientific knowledge, and the story of an Anishinabeckwe scientist trying to bring them together in service to what matters most." She also calls the work "an intertwining of science, spirit, and story."
· Our first fundraising event, a Just Dinner style gathering in the FUUSM Social Hall scheduled for early June, will also help us raise awareness of indigenous peoples' teachings regarding the foods we eat. We hope to honor those teachings without appropriating their cultures and traditions, and at the same time, raise some funds for indigenours groups who are on the frontline protecting our shared planet and its resources.  More on this event as our plans develop. 
· We hope to have a presence at the MOV Multi-Cultural Festival in Parkersburg June 17 - 20. Would you like to help? 
· What do we know about the  Native American tribes in our area? How can we learn more? Jane Tumas-Serna has been looking for answers to these questions, and has suggested we begin to get acquainted by attending some nearby powwows, perhaps in July.
We're investigating more ideas for events to raise awareness and funds  this fall.  We're grateful for the support from the GSC, and we welcome you to be part of the team!
Adeline Bailey, for the  C&E project team

